Oroville Civil Service Monday, October 25, 2021

Meeting called to order at 4:34 pm by Chairman Richard Werner.

Present: Commissioners Richard Werner, Mike Sibley, and Joe King

Others present: Emily Finsen

Absent: N/A

Approval of the September 27, 2021, regular meetings. Motion by Mike to approve, second by Joe; motion carried.

No scheduled appearances.

Finsen updated the commission that only one of the two applicants at the October 2, 2021, Oral Board Passed. The Commission then certified the tests as presented.

Next item of business was discussion of the Oral Boards for Saturday, November 13, 2021. Finsen said there were 3 potential entry level applicants but had not received Public Safety Testing Scores for them yet nor turned in applications. The Oral Boards will go on as scheduled. Motion by Mike to have a Special Meeting after the November 13 Oral Boards to certify test scores, second by Joe; motion carried.

Finsen asked Mike Sibley if he would like to renew his term as it expires January 1, 2022. He accepted the request for another 6-year term. Finsen will send a request to City Council for their approval. Commission then decided that for the 2022-year Richard Werner will act as Chairman and Mike Sibley will be Vice-Chairman.

Under new business, Finsen informed the Commission that Chief Langford has submitted a letter notifying Commission that he has temporarily promoted Jeremy Cantrell to be training as a Sergeant effective November 1, 2021. Finsen also presented the Commission with the list of the Entry Level Police Officer Questions for Oral Board and had updated a few questions to better fit the Oroville Police Department.

Next Regular Civil Service meeting to be held Monday, November 22, 2021.

As there being no further business, motion by Joe to adjourn the meeting at 5:00 pm, second by Mike; motion carried.

Approval of Minutes:	
	Richard Werner, Chairman
	Mike Sibley, Vice-Chairman
	Joe King, Commissioner
Submitted by:	<u>-</u> .
Emily Finsen	